Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

(1) Please could you provide me with a description of your council tax reduction scheme (sometime know as council tax support) for working-age claimants for 2018/19.
Our Council Tax Support Scheme for 2018/19 was approved by full Council on 28 January 2018. The scheme remains substantively unchanged since 2013. Key elements of the scheme are as follows:

· A maximum award of 80% of the full tax, meaning that all working-age tax payers need to pay a minimum of 20% of their bill;

· No second adult rebate for working-age customers;

· Capped awards for claimants with properties in tax band C or above, at the amounts which would be awarded if the property had been in band B;

· A de minimis award, with no CTRS being awarded if entitlement is below this level (currently £3.70 per week);

· No awards to those with capital (savings) in excess of £6,000. 

Full details are available here: http://www.cabinet.leicester.gov.uk:8071/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=81&MId=8212&Ver=4
And in particular, could you answer the following

(2) Alignment with working-age Housing Benefit (HB): have you aligned your CTR scheme with HB in relation to (a) family premium, (b) work-related activity component,  (c) 2-child limit.
Yes, all of the above.
(3) Calculation of CTR for claimants in receipt of UC: are you doing anything different from the former DCLG 'default' scheme?
No.

(4) Self-employed earners: are you applying a minimum income floor for the self-employed - if so, how much and under what circumstances?
No, we continue to assess CTS for the self-employed on the same basis as Housing Benefit.

(5) Have you published your 2018/19 scheme policy document? If so, 

please provide a link or copy.

This information is exempt as it is intended for future publication in line with S22 of the Act and this letter acts as S17 refusal notice in respect of this part of your request.
We are currently in the process of updating our website. The full policy document is due to be published on 1 April 2018, and will be available here: https://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-community/council-tax/discounts-exemptions-and-reductions/council-tax-reduction-scheme 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

